Minutes of the December 5, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Pat Desbiens, Laura Fiske, Sarah King, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, George Sammons, and John Schneider.  Also present: Mr. & Mrs. Bill Bechtel, Mrs. George Sammons, Kathi Noble & Tim Noble.
First Vice-Chair Tricia Lockwood opened the meeting at 7:16 p.m., following a pot-luck dinner.  Chapter Chair Mo Coutant was unable to attend her final meeting as Chair due to a schedule conflict.
The minutes of the November 7, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Laura Fiske. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the November Treasurer’s Report.  The Club has paid the Chapter its dues share for August and September.  The Chapter purchased 200 new Firetower Challenge patches for $290.50.  The asset balance is $9,850.  John will send the Club the Chapter’s $5,000 donation for 2012 this week. The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by John Caffry.  The 2013 budget will be presented for consideration at the next meeting.
Jacki Bave stated that she will present the proposed list of Chapter donations at the next meeting, and asked for input for the list.  

John Caffry asked who will prepare the updated roster of Ex Comm members in 2013.  Laura Fiske stated that she will do so, as the incoming First Vice Chair.
Laura Fiske reported on the recent Club Board of Directors meeting.  The Board adopted a 2013 budget with a goal of a $100,000 surplus.  The Club will hire additional membership and development staff. The Board was instructed on how the chapters must use the proper state forms to be sure that they get insurance coverage for work done on state land, such as trail work or the Chapter’s Adopt-a-Wildland work.
Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, reported that the YMG Facebook page has 85+ members and the Chapter’s has >100.  


George Sammons, Website Chair, reported that the Club has not yet fixed the links to the chapters’ websites, so they are still hard to find on the new Club website. He also discussed recent improvements that he has made to the Chapter’s website.
Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that membership was a net +22 for October.
John Schneider reported that he had 2 to 3 years worth of financials to be “audited” by Mo.
Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported on the Lake George Trails Master Plan. She got input from Chapter outings leaders via Outings Co-Chair Alison Darbee, and submitted a letter on behalf of the Chapter commenting on the plan.

Sarah King, Programs Chair, discussed her interest in changing programs to Wednesdays to avoid scheduling problems at Crandall Library; she will continue to look into this.

Kathi and Tim Noble, Firetower Challenge Correspondents, reported that they are continuing to reply to completers. So far, Jonathan Lane is the only winter completer.  Jacki suggested making the correspondent job into a voting position on the Ex Comm.  John Caffry said that this could be done, but would require an amendment to the by-laws.
Tricia reported that there are still open officer positions – Chapter Chair and Second Vice Chair, and the Annual Dinner Committee Chair position is vacant.  She is still looking for people for these positions.  John Caffry said that the Ex Comm can fill vacancies and that the First Vice Chair will be the acting chair until the Chapter Chair position is filled.  If she is absent from a meeting, the Ex Comm can select someone to chair the meeting.
Outgoing Officers: The Ex Comm unanimously thanked Tricia for her years of service, as this was her last meeting.  It was also agreed that Jacki will buy Mo a gift certificate in recognition of her years of service as Chapter Chair.
In the absence of Tom Ellis, on a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Jonathan, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – January 2, 2013, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
